BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS & SAFETY MEETING February 5, 2024 – 5:30PM Second Floor, City Building, 201 S. Union Street

Mayor Kamron Yates opened the meeting at 5:35 p.m. Those present rose for the Piedge of Allegiance. The meeting was livestreamed on Facebook.

Julie Price called the roll. Present were Spencer Kingery, Breanna Maxwell and Mayor Yates.

The minutes of the January 15th meeting were presented for review. There were no additions or corrections. Motion to approve by Spencer Kingery second by Breanna Maxwell. Minutes were approved as read and carried. (3-0)

The next order of business were regular claims for February 5, 2024 totaling \$320,208.50. Spencer Kingery moved to approve. Second by Breanna Maxwell. Motion to approve the claims carried. (3-0)

Other Business:

Chief LaMar announced and congratulated Sgt. Parkinson for his promotion. His family was then invited to pin him for his promotion.

Jensyn Reef was presented as a new full time officer by Chief LaMar and sworn in by Mayor Yates. The CCMG 2024 -1 was submitted.

New Business:

Ironmen Properties made a request for a cut road permit. Motion to approve the request made by Spencer Kingery to accept, second by Brianna Maxwell. Motion carried. (3-0)

Future Business and Announcements:

J.T. Doane shared that the Operation Caring would be having a volunteer program May 1^{st} that would be available to help anyone in the community that may need assistance with loose trash, minor exterior work. Forms would be available at the front desk in the city building.

Julia Leahy from the County Chamber shared a calendar for upcoming events put on by the Chamber including the Legislative luncheon and many other great things for this year.

Chief LaMar shared that he would like to get approval for Flock Camera placement and shared a map of the placement area.

Miscellaneous Business.

None

Board Comments/ Requests.

None

Clerk-Treasurer Comments/Requests.

None

Public Comment.

Gayle Conner-Delphi asked about the new fund for the street/water building and what the plan is, about the procedures, and how the fund will be rectified. The board stated that all questions were being directed to our legal council and made available upon resolution.

Officer Justin Wilson took the time to thank Chief Lamar and Hunter Alderman during the recent bad weather when his wife broke her leg and he was not able to get out and drive to the hospital. He also thanked the clerk's office for the work on his medical benefits. Chief LaMar also thanked the Clerk's office for assistance with getting his medical insurance activated.

Anthony Pigecella 315 E Main St. Delphi requested a possible parking space for a mildly handicapped spouse on oxygen be considered by the board.

There being no other business, Spencer Kingery moved to adjourn. Second by Breanna Maxwell. Without objection, the Board of Bublic Works & Safety meeting was adjourned at 5:58 p.m.

Mayor Kamron Yates

Julie Pride, Attest